FFWPU UK: EUME CheonBo and Top Gun Missionaries Spiritual Revival Tour

Michael Balcomb June 23, 2024



From the 13th of June to the 23rd, Rev. In Pyo Moon, the EUME CheonBo team and the Heavenly Top Gun Missionaries visited the communities holding events and meeting our brothers and sisters. Here is how it went!



In Oxford, Rev. Inpyo Moon and the missionary team stayed at Mrs. June D.'s house. They had a meaningful exchange with a Christian pastor, where Rev. Moon shared insights on the CheonBo providence and True Mother's perspectives on Christianity.

In Scotland, they visited the Jaupi family and shared stories about Daniel, who had a Seonghwa ceremony in May. The visit was heart warming, with time spent over a meal. They also engaged with the Scottish community, many of whom participated in the CheonBo service and found it highly beneficial.



The team joined the Sunday Service with the North England community in Bolton. With the warm hospitality of the Rose family, the service was held in a pleasant atmosphere, followed by a time of eating and socializing.

In Birmingham, Rev. Inpyo Moon led meetings where he preached and helped deepen attendees' understanding of the spiritual world. Many members had the opportunity for private consultations with him, sharing their concerns and receiving guidance.



In London, separate meetings were held at Lancaster Gate and the River South Peace Embassy. These interactions allowed members to deepen their knowledge and appreciate the importance of vigil prayer meetings and other spiritual practices.

Throughout the tour, Rev. Inpyo Moon and the Heavenly Top Gun missionaries forged deep connections with community members across the UK. Many members gained a renewed recognition of the significance of the spirit world and vigil prayer meetings. The tour was an enriching and meaningful experience for all involved.



After the whole week of visiting the different communities, families, brothers and sisters, the group returned to Livingstone House joining the chanyang team and the rest of the EUME CheonBo team in preparation for the last leg of the Spiritual Revival Tour in the UK - the HJ CheonBo Special Event in Cleeve House. The staff and chanyang team put all their heart and efforts into this event and we are very grateful for all their hard work.



The event started on Saturday, after dinner, with a Chanyang Yeoksa session leading into the Vigil Prayer which was attended both online and in person. The band led members into worship and prayer allowing moments to go deeper and connecting with Heavenly Parent. Hosting the HJ CheonBo Special Event in Cleeve House gave the unique opportunity of being in nature for the duration of the whole event,

including the HJ Offering Paper Ceremony and the Ancestor Liberation and Blessing Ceremonies.



To end the weekend, a Victory Celebration was held, including a lottery with 12 gifts won by our brothers and sisters. We hope everyone could enjoy the weekend and that it was a successful brick in our spiritual foundation as a nation.



